   Delta Kappa Gamma Holds November Meeting   

The Beta Chi Chapter of the Delta Kappa Gamma Society International held its November meeting on the 7th at 5:00 p.m. in the Conn Memorial Room at First Baptist Church.  Delta Kappa Gamma (ΔΚΓ) Society was founded in 1929 as a medium through which women leaders in education might gain recognition.  ΔΚΓ works to advance the professional interest and position of women in education, as well as to initiate, endorse and support desirable legislation of other suitable endeavors in the interests of education and of women educators.


This meeting was called to order by President Linda Edwards.    Ms. Glenda Bird led the devotional entitled “Autumn”, describing “autumn as a time to enjoy the beauty of the season, knowing that God loves each and every one of us.”  Ms. Glenda Bird read the minutes of the last meeting.  Mrs. Jimmye Campbell gave the treasurer’s report. 


The program emphasis of the evening was the LRA (Louisiana Reading Association).  Mrs. Sharon Gilmore from the Catahoula Parish School Board Office joined ΔΚΓ to inform us of the many activities that the LRA partakes in, such as the “Young Author’s Contest” and “Literacy Week.”  During the Young Author’s Contest, students are given the opportunity to create their own stories and have them compete against members of their class, the parish and the state.  Literacy Week is a week in February that is devoted to promoting reading and encouraging students to become more interested in literature.  Members of ΔΚΓ participate in Literacy Week by going into the classrooms and reading to the students.  President Linda Edwards awarded Mrs. Gilmore with a certificate of recognition for her many years of service, hard work and dedication within the LRA.  We appreciate everything that she does for the children of our parish!

ΔΚΓ had a very special musical guest that joined us as well.  Mr. Ben King came dressed as “The King of Rock & Roll” – Mr. Elvis Presley.  Although his nerves were a bit edgy due to our very own “songbird Superintendent Freeman” being in the audience, Mr. King performed many classics such as “Teddy Bear” and “You’re Always on My Mind” which made the crowd come alive!  We enjoyed his performance so very much and it was such a pleasure to have him as our guest.

In other ΔΚΓ news, President Linda Edwards and members Mrs. Susie Blanchard, Mrs. Tia Neal, Mrs. Jimmye Campbell and Ms. Becky Richard attended the Northeast District meeting held on October 29th in Ruston, Louisiana.  They learned about S.M.A.R.T teachers setting goals and creating realistic expectations that help them to achieve the most out of, not only their professional lives, but their personal lives as well.

Hostesses for the evening were Mrs. Sue Sandifer, Mrs. Katie T. Adams, Mrs. Tamba Eichmann, Ms. Dee Shively, Mrs. Gail Bean and Mrs. Elizabeth Wilson.  Thank you ladies for the wonderful refreshments!  They were delicious!  Congratulations to Ms. Glenda Bird for winning the door prize.   Also, ΔΚΓ would like to say, “Thank You” to First Baptist Church for the use of its facility.  The meeting was then adjourned by President Linda Edwards.
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